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The GLT Coordinator team has been busy with several training events in support of 

the 2024-2025 Lion Year.  

These events began with the 13th annual Lions District 2-X1 University held on June 

8th. It was attended by 122 faculty and students and offered training to: 

• Club Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers, Membership Chairs, Service Chairs, 

Marketing & Communication Chairs, LCIF Coordinators, Tail Twisters & Lion 

Tamers, Board Directors, New Lions, and general Lion members. 

The three sessions covered numerous topics and subjects of importance to District 

Lions and particularly to incoming club officers. The LU attendees represented 47 of 

the district’s 65 clubs.  

The training was facilitated by then LCIF Coord. Tom Garriss, DGE Radha Kaphle, 

PDG Vinod Mathur, PCC Joe Montag, Christine Harvey, IPDG Fred Conger, Rupesh 

Neupane, Sunit Khadge, PDG Bill Smothermon, PDG Billy Ketner, PDG Esmeralda 

Rodriguez, Zone Chair Nia MacKay, and GST Virginia Lamb.  

All course material was researched, collected, posted to and accessed from the 

District 2-X1 Web Site https://lionsdistrict2x1.org thereby saving two thousand dollars 

in printing costs. This also makes all the course material easily accessible by any 

District Lion at any time via the internet. 

Other District training events held so far include:  

• Certified Guiding Lion training on May 11th. PDG Fred Conger 

• Make up Treasurer training via Zoom on July 9th. Lion tom Garriss 

• Make up President training via Zoom on July 10th. PDG Fred Conger 

• Make up Secretary training via Zoom on July 11th. PDG Billy Ketner 

• Zone Chair training via Zoom on July 13th. PDG Fred Conger  

• We have also promoted on-line training and the many courses available on 

LCI’s website www.lionsclubs.org plus other LCI sponsored training events 

such as USA/Canada Forum and the International Convention. 

Ask me or any committee member for help with your club’s officer and membership 

training or issues. Our purpose is to help clubs and their members become better trained 

and informed Lions thus enabling them to be more efficient and productive in their 

service to their community and the world. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Lion PDG Fred Conger 

District 2-X1 Global Leadership Team Coordinator 
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